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For Release at 10 a.m., Jan. 22, 1974 

The energy crisis is the number one concern of Americans 

today. That is evident from the reports brought back to Washington 

by members of Congress who have recently visited with their 

constituents back home. 

Congressional committees have begun hearings to determine 

whether the energy crisis is real or contrived. I personally 

believe the crisis is painfully real, but I believe the Congress 

should carry out constructive investigations and in the most 

expeditious fashion. 

It is absolutely imperative that the American people be 

given the facts as to the oil shortage and as to the effects of the 

Arab embargo both on the supplies and prices of fuel. 

Unsubstantiated charges threaten to destroy the superb 

cooperation now being demonstrated by the American people in dealing 

with the energy crisis. Whether or not the crisis is as severe as 

believed by some, it is a healthy development that Americans have 

abandoned their wasteful habits of the past and are bending every 

effort to conserve energy. 

It is vital that the Congress immediately review the energy 

legislation left hanging at the end of the last session. 

The Congress should act quickly to adopt legislation aimed 

at preventing windfall profits for the oil industry and legislation 

which will give Energy Czar William Simon the authority to obtain 

full information from the oil companies as to supplies and prices. 

This information is vital for the short haul and for long-term 

planning. 

The sooner the public confusion about the energy problem can 

be cleared up, the better it will be for all of us. 
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